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To,

The Registrar

Shivaji University,

Vidyanagar, Kolhapur- 416 004. Maharashtra
(Govt.)

Sir/Madam,

It may be informed that NCTE has been in the process of compiling a data base on
Teacher Education Institutions (TEls) which are compliant with the NCTE Act and NCTE
Regulations, 2014. Towards this end, all recognized TEls were directed to file an affidavit
listing out all necessary details. Thereafter, Show Cause Notice was issued to all TEls who
had not filed the Mandatory Affidavit. As a result of this exercise, a list of TEls which are
deemed to be provisionally compliant (pending verification of their claims), has been placed
on the NCTE website : www.ncte-india.org.

Furthermore, a list of certain TEls with list of courses is also placed on our website
titted “Newly Recognized Courses”. Admissions may be allowed in these courses in these
TEls as these have been recognized by NCTE after the last date for submitting affidavit (i.e.
12.12.2016) and the institution did not have any opportunity to file the same.

To deter TEls, which are prima-facie non-compliant, from admitting students for the
academic session 2017-18, a Public Notice dated 17.06.2017 has been issued through
newspaper advertisements across the country (copies enclosed for reference). You are
requested to take cognizance of our Public Notice and also ensure that TEIs who are not in
the list are not able to admit students.

In case of any difficulty, you may kindly contact:-

Dr. Sumita Das Majumder
Under Secretary

NCTE Headquarters

New Delhi

Contact No. 011-23370141/ 23370132 (O)
Email ID : inspection@ncte-india.org

Yours faithfully,

(Sanjay Awasthi)
Member Secretary

Wing — II, Hans Bhawan, 1, Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002
Tel: 011-23370141/23370132 (O), Fax: 23379980
E-mail: inspection@ncte-india.org Website: http://www.ncte-india.org




